
Agenda item 15. 

 
NWPC - CLERK’S REPORT & CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED. 

12th December 2022 meeting 

ITEM  DECISION 
REQUIRED 

ACTION 
TO BE 

TAKEN. 
1. A resident has written to TVBC enquiring as to landowner’s responsibility with respect 

boundary walls surrounding listed properties. He stated that the previous TVBC 
Heritage officer indicated that where properties were listed, boundary walls would also 
be so listed. Mention is made of the Winton House boundary, Five Bells Lane, and it is 
asked if the proposed planning application for this property include advice as to the 
treatment of these important feature walls boarding those listed buildings. 

No No 

2. HCC Highways officer was met on 17th November. The HCC consultation responses 
regarding reducing the 30mph to 20mph speed limit are being analysed. A report is 
likely to be issued in April 2023. NWPC have requested more road signs and/or other 
measures along the routes that children travel to school. This includes the areas that 
secondary school children walk to the 3 Test Valley School Bus stops.  HCC will be 
requesting a copy of the Primary school travel plan. Road markings to promote traffic 
calming along the A343 crossroads, and along Farley and Heathman Street will be 
considered by HCC and rough estimates for costings will be produced early in 2023.  

No None 

3. Metal detectors, the council’s insurers will not insure anyone metal detecting at the 
playing fields and require that Council permits can only be given to persons that have 
applied to the council, confirm they will adhere to the terms and conditions set out by 
council, and provide the council with their own public liability insurance and risk 
assessment. 

No Permit 
to be 
issued 
enquirer. 

4. Tree survey. It has been a long time since the last tree survey was completed in 
November 2021. The Clerk strongly recommends using the professional services of a 
local arboriculturist annually and after storms to comply with the insurance policy. 

Yes Cllrs to 
decide. 

5. Test Valley School – Ofsted report. The letter to the community is published with the 
agenda papers, 15A, and the full Ofsted report is item 15B. 

No None 

6. CIL Grant Bid. It is disappointing that the result of the PC Grant application for £101k 
are still not known as we had been told that a decision would be publicised in 
December. TVBC have advised: “The reason the report is going to 18th January Cabinet 
is simply the time needed to assess the bids and then provide informed 
recommendations to Members.  The timeline has been; 
1st April – 30th June: Submission of bids  
1st July – 30th August: Assessment period 
September: Assessors meet to make recommendations 
October onwards is where the report is written and any remaining issues with bids are 
ironed out. All bids are assessed together and then taken to the same Cabinet meeting. 
I can say that no follow up was needed with your submission but work with other 
bidders may put any potential Cabinet date back in a given year. That has been the case 
this year. 

No None 

 
 

 

 
Mrs G Foster - (Clerk to Nether Wallop Parish Council)   -   12th December 2022. 


